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	ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW BOARD
SIGN VARIANCE

	June 6, 2022 – Meeting Minutes



	Members Present
	
	Members Absent

	Michael Chiodini, Vice-Chairman
	
	Mark Campbell, Chairman

	Dick Gordon
	
	Chris Burton

	Don Anderson
	
	

	Michael Marlo
	
	

	Adam Edelbrock
	
	










I. [bookmark: _GoBack]Call Meeting to Order

Vice-Chairman, Michael Chiodini called the meeting to order at 6:58 pm.

II. Variance Sign Review - New Business

1. 01-22SV – 320 S. Kirkwood Rd  – B-2
Dale Sign Service – Austin Smith, applicant
           Internally illuminated projecting sign – Gateway Cleaners

The applicant is requesting a variance from the requirements put forth in the Sign Code, Article II of Chapter 5 of the City of Kirkwood’s Code of Ordinances, §5-15(b)(2)(vi)(g) on “Projecting Signs”, which indicates that if a projecting sign is illuminated, it shall be by indirect lighting methods such as gooseneck lighting. 

The request is to install on the building a projecting sign with internal illumination.

Austin Smith with Dale sign addressed the Board and indicated the sign will be illuminated and relocated. 

Dick Gordon made a motion to approve Case 01-22SV as submitted. Seconded by Don Anderson.  Motion approved unanimously.

Mr. Chiodini asked if there was any other business that needed to be addressed and upon hearing there was not, adjourned the meeting at 6:59 pm.


	
	
Mark Campbell, Chairman



Upon request, these minutes can be made available within three working days in an alternate format, such as a CD, by calling 314-822-5822. Minutes can also be downloaded from the City’s website at www.kirkwoodmo.org, then click on City Clerk, Boards & Commissions, and Architectural Review Board.
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